
 

 

 
File No.: 5819.00       
Licence No.: 3188 
 
May 8, 2020 
 
Henry De Ruiter 
President and CEO 
RW Packaging Ltd 
10 Chevigny Street  
St. Albert AB T8N 5A3 
henry@rwconsumerproducts.com   
 
Dear Henry De Ruiter: 
 
RE: RW Packaging Ltd. – Notice of Alteration to Licence 3188 
 
Thank you for the email dated April 21, 2020 and additional information provided on May 4, 
2020 in which you requested to reuse poly tanks decommissioned in 2017 in accordance with 
Clause 28 of Licence 3188. It is indicated that the poly tanks will be reused for the 
manufacturing of hand sanitizers required to handle the current COVID-19 pandemic. 
Considering RW Packaging Ltd. as an essential Manitoba industry that continues to provide 
critical services to communities amidst the prevailing COVID-19 pandemic, your request has 
been accepted as a Notice of Alteration.  

 
I reviewed your alteration request and concluded that the environmental effects of the proposed 
temporary alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) of The 
Environment Act your alteration is approved as described in the April 21, 2020 Notice of 
Alteration. This temporary approval will expire July 31, 2020 unless extended by the Director. 
This approval is conditional on the following requirements: 

 Approval of the Winnipeg Fire Paramedic Services (WFPS) before commencing the 
operation is required. 

 Notification of the City of Winnipeg approval must be provided to the Environment 
Officer prior to start of production. 

 Notification of production start and end dates must be provided to the Environment 
Officer. 

 Should you consider a permanent change to the production of hand sanitizer, a 
submission of a Notice of Alteration with detailed environmental report is required for 
the Director’s review and approval. 

 
Manitoba Conservation and Climate is committed to providing the necessary support during this 
pandemic so that the industry can provide uninterrupted services.  

 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
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Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada  R3H 0W4 
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If you have any questions related to the above, please contact Nada Suresh, Regional 
Supervisor, at 204-945-8214, or by email at Nada.Suresh@gov.mb.ca. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Shannon Kohler 
Director  
The Environment Act 
 
cc:  Eshetu Beshada/Siobhan Burland Ross: Environmental Approvals Branch 
 Yvonne Hawryliuk/Nada Suresh: Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
 Greg Wahl: City of Winnipeg, WFPS, gwahl@winnipeg.ca  
 Public Registries 
 
bcc:  Cordella Friesen: Assistant Deputy Minister 
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